UNCLASSIFIED 408968

FEDERAL CIVIL DEFENSE ADMINISTRATION
Washington 25, D, C.

August 14, 1953v

Admiral Lewis Strauss
Chairman, Atomic Energy Commission
Washington 25, D, C,

My dear Admiral:

I know you will recall our conversation. on the Pacific Test
film and the prospects of a public release on it this Fall,

I belleve that 1t was your suggestion that our staffs might
work together on the film and that our agencies sponsor it jointe
ly for public showing. We are very much interested in cooperating
with you in any way possible because the film has great public
education value,

We would be pleased to hear that we can actively Join with
you on this project. ’

)

Sincerely,

/s/Val Peterson
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